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SUBJECT

Briefing on the West Point Secondary Treatment Restoration

SUMMARY

The Wastewater Treatment Division has been working to restore the secondary treatment process in the aftermath of the February 9, 2017 Emergency Bypass Discharge and Plant Flooding event, which resulted in the ongoing suspension of secondary treatment to the West Point effluent.  

BACKGROUND 

The February 9, 2017 Emergency Bypass Discharge and Plant Flooding event resulted in a number of extraordinary operational conditions at the West Point Treatment Plant, including the flooding of the primary treatment functions of the plant, and the discharge of large volumes of untreated and partially-treated effluent.  The damage of the primary treatment process, which refines flows to a condition of readiness for secondary treatment, resulted in the suspension of the secondary treatment process, pending the restoration of full primary treatment.  

As the primary treatment facilities have been repaired, plant managers have undertaken to restore the secondary treatment process.  Secondary treatment is primarily a biological process, reliant on a community of activated bacteria to act on process flows.  The restoration of this process, once suspended, is a complex undertaking.  

The Wastewater Treatment Division has provided several progress updates to the Council, describing progress in plant restoration generally, including the secondary treatment process.  Those progress updates, in the form of communications from DNRP Director Christie True, were received on March 17, March 24, and March 31, 2017 (attached).  

In addition, the Council became aware of a condition at West Point that actually preceded the February 9 event, potentially impacting the secondary treatment process.  It is focused on a condition referred to as “foaming”, in which excessive foam associated with secondary treatment spills over process vessels, resulting in the need for challenging cleanup efforts by plant crews.  The Division, in responding to this condition, had been trucking process solids to the South Treatment Plant in Renton, to allow an opportunity to correct the foaming issue.  That was the operational status at the time of the February 9 emergency bypass event.  Staff is seeking more information on how this additional element impacts the effort to restore secondary treatment in the aftermath of the plant flooding and emergency bypass event.  

David Kelly, CH2M, has been leading the facility restoration process; he will brief the Committee on progress in restoring secondary treatment. 

ATTACHMENTS

1. March 31, 2017 West Point Update from DNRP Director Christie True
2. March 24, 2017 West Point Update from DNRP Director Christie True
3. March 17, 2017 West Point Update from DNRP Director Christie True

INVITED
David Kelly, Vice President, Global Technology Leader, CH2M
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